Wolverhampton Stop and Search Scrutiny Panel
Minutes
Tuesday 18th July 2017
Wolverhampton Police Station

Attendees:

Chester Morrison – Chair (CM) 
Khalid Khan (KK)
Janet Smith-Morrison (JSM)
Omari Thomas (OT)
Steve Rowe (SR)

Nic Mather (NM)

Chief Inspector Beth Bridges - West Midlands Police (BB)
A/Inspector Lee Davies - West Midlands Police (LD)
Apologies received:

Julia Green

Gloria Smith

Sharon Elliot
Andy Turvey

	
	Action updates:
1. Terms of reference as below.  
2. BB explained that she had spoken to the neighbourhood team in Heath Town and Pendeford to understand whether their stop and search approach is different to other areas and ascertain any learning for other teams.  BB reported that there were no differences.

3. BB sated that she had provided feedback to the officer that the group felt during the last meeting that their search grounds required more clarity.  

	Chester Morrison
	Chair Introduction and Welcome.
Welcome to new group member Nic Mather.

	Terms of Reference
	Terms of reference discussed that had been sent to all members prior to the meeting.
Clarity was provided regarding the number of times that members were required to attend before the assumption is made that they are no longer a member

‘All members must attend on at least 3 consecutive occasions per calendar year’. 
Action – LD to send TOR to all members (completed 10.9.17). 

	Data

	BB apologised for the document produced for this meeting as it did not provide the level of depth needed.  BB explained that the department that produces the document has restructured and that a standalone document has been produced to all areas.

Action – BB and LD to seek to improve the document before the next meeting.
The document did however provide an overview of the previous month’s activity which was discussed.

	Records
	10 x Stop and Search Records were chosen at random, each member of the group, excluding police, taking it in turns to select a record.
The group classed 9 of them as Good examples of Stop and Search and whilst the remaining 1 was deemed to be Satisfactory, a further sentence would have provided more clarity regarding the grounds to search.
Action – BB stated that she will provide feedback to the officer concerned.

	Engaging with young people
	The group agreed that additional youth representatives would be beneficial to the panel.  

Action – All members to seek any opportunities to recruit new members.
Action – Andy Turvey to provide an update regarding possible youth representatives from The Way joining.

	Matters for Gold Group
	None.

	
	Next meeting planned for 6pm on Tuesday 19th September 2017 at Wolverhampton Police Station.

Minutes to be posted on to the West Midlands Police and Crime Commissioner website.




